
Third Depot Lake Dam  
Class Environmental Assessment 

Notice of Intent 
 

The Quinte Conservation Authority (QCA) has 
commenced a study regarding Third Depot Lake Dam  
located at the outlet of Third Depot Lake into Depot 
Creek in Lot 7 Conc. 8 Hinchinbrooke Township, 
Frontenac County. The dam was constructed in 
multiple stages in the mid to late 1970’s and is 
reaching the end of its useful lifespan. The 
deteriorating condition of the dam necessitates that a 
decision be made on whether to decommission, 
rehabilitate, or replace the existing dam within the 
next 5 years.  
 
The study team invites you to participate in the study, 
which is being completed in accordance with the 
Conservation Ontario’s Class Environmental 
Assessment for Remedial Flood and Erosion Control Projects. The Class EA process includes public, government agencies, 
federal and provincial ministries, stakeholders and Indigenous Communities consultation, characterization of the study 
area and the identification and evaluation of alternatives using sound criteria to select the technically preferred 
alternative. This study will investigate the potential environmental, social, and economic impacts of the preferred 
alternative and identify measures to mitigate any adverse impacts. 

If you wish to be involved in this study, or to receive information, please contact the person below or see our website at 
quinteconservation.ca.  

For further information on this project, please contact the following: 

Mike Smith 
Capital Projects Coordinator 

Quinte Conservation Authority 
2061 Old Hwy #2 

Belleville, Ont, K8N 4Z2 
Phone: 613-968-3434 x 125 

msmith@quinteconservation.ca 
 
Comments submitted to the QCA for the purpose of providing feedback regarding this Class Environmental Assessment are collected 
under the authority of the Environmental Assessment Act. Information will be collected in accordance with the Freedom of 
Information and Protection of Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public 
record. Subject to comments received as a result of this study and the receipt of necessary approval and funding, the Conservation 
Authority intends to proceed with the construction of this project.  
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